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August 11, 2004
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
Enclosed for the council’s review and approval is the Omnibus Ordinance for the third quarter of 2004.

The attached ordinance includes the following three elements:
· Supplemental budget requests for new appropriation authority.
· Budget reappropriations component for the carryover of expenditure authority from 2003 to 2004. 

· A related ordinance proposing to alter due dates of several of the provisos included in the adopted 2004 budget.

Current Expense Fund Highlights
The highlights of the proposals impacting the current expense (CX) fund are:

Sheriff - $1,228,814 with $135,991 revenue backed and 0.5 FTE
· King County has been ordered by Superior Court to pay for the defense costs for the criminal case against Alvarez, Baldwin, and Keller.  These costs total $674,426.
· There are a total of four revenue-backed items for the Sheriff’s Office: $22,500 from the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco and Firearms for a modifications to the Stossel Creek explosives storage bunker; $50,000 from the city of North Bend for overtime pay on special projects; $35,302 from various contract cities for a citizens survey as required to fulfill contract performance measures; and $28,189 from Risk Management for the creation of a 0.5 FTE Administrative Specialist for the Registered Sex Offender program.
· The LEOFF I medical costs for the Sheriff’s Office are running higher than projected in the 2004 budget.  The majority of the $418,397 increase is due to unexpected nursing home costs and higher than expected self-paid claims.
Records, Elections and Licensing Services (REALS) - $148,371
· Includes $ 148,371 increase in appropriation for REALS for temporary help to eliminate backlogs related to processing of record volumes of recording documents. 
Prosecuting Attorney (PAO) - $368,704 with $69,331 revenue backed and 1.0 FTE and 1.0 TLT
· The PAO is seeking $63,331 to purchase new furniture for the Family Support Unit when it relocates from the Bank of California Building to the Courthouse.  The cost of this furniture is backed by revenue from the State.
· $267,000 is requested for the PAO in order to secure outside legal assistance for the Maury Island litigation.
· Funding is provided to the PAO to manage the cases recently remanded to King County under the Washington State Supreme Court ruling State v. Hanson.  This ruling stems from last year’s Supreme Court decision in the Andress case, which determined that felony assault cannot be a predicate for murder two charges.  The State v. Hanson ruling remanded 8 cases to King County for new proceedings.  The resources provided to the PAO will allow them to efficiently manage the cases as they re-enter King County’s criminal justice system and to serve as a resource to victims’ families.  The other King County agencies affected by this ruling are absorbing the workload within existing resources.  As many as 112 other cases may still be remanded to King County by the Supreme Court pending a decision in State v. Hinton.
Superior Court - $27,500 with $40,000 revenue backed
· A $27,500 revenue-backed increase in budget authority is requested for the purchase of supplies and equipment for the Divorce Lifeline class.  Superior Court is concurrently increasing 2004 projected revenues by $40,000 to recognize the Divorce Lifeline class fees anticipated in 2004.

Executive Contingency – ($1,859,000) disappropriation 
· Disappropriate ($1,859,000) to fund various CX supplemental appropriations.
Current Expense Transfers – $1,224,034 with $43,000 revenue backed
· $78,527 to Public Health for medical examiner to replace a grant and fund .5 FTE.
· $1,145,507 to CIP Fund transfers for the Real Estate Portfolio Cost allocation adjustment, Tashiro Kaplan Building, Law Library space conversions and Courthouse improvements for the Prosecuting Attorney Family Support unit of which $43,000 is supported by revenue from the State of Washington.
Non-CX Fund Highlights
The highlights of the proposals impacting the non-CX funds are:

Developmental Disabilities Division (DDD) – 4.0 FTEs 
· The conversion of three TLT’s to FTE’s in the DDD to implement the multi-year Transition to Employment Program and the creation of an Assistant Director position to meet the increased responsibilities of four new Medicaid waivers.

Recorder’s O&M Fund - $278,581 
· Includes a $278,581 supplemental appropriation from Recorder’s O&M fund balance to fund the replacement of a critical server and data storage devices.
Water and Land Resources - $140,000 Grant
· This is a revenue backed grant from King Conservation District to fund high priority projects in various Water Resource Inventory Areas (WRIA).
MHCADS/Alcohol and Substance Abuse - $1,183,513 with $646,074 revenue backed and 0.5    FTE
· The Substance Abuse Fund requests supplemental appropriation authority of $1,183,513 to expend additional funding from the Washington State Division of Alcohol and Substance Abuse, other King County departments, and the cities of Auburn and Seattle to implement chemical dependency assessment, treatment, and case management services.  The division will also use this appropriation authority to spend down an existing fund balance in 2004. 

Public Health/Medical Examiner - $78,527 and 0.5 FTE  
· The King County Medical Examiner’s Office is seeking $78,527 of additional current expense funding and 0.5 FTE to replace a Stanley Foundation grant that concludes this summer.  The grant, in place for over ten years, had funded a full time pathologist.  Without current expense replacement for the grant funded position, the King County Medical Examiner’s Office will not have sufficient staffing to competently manage the current caseload.  The caseload will exceed national standards and result in service delays, possible diagnostic errors and in the loss of National Association of Medical Examiner accreditation. 
Miscellaneous Grants Fund - $12,234,022 revenue backed grants
· The Grant Fund requests supplemental appropriation authority of $12,234,022 as unanticipated and revised grants have been awarded to various CX agencies in 2004.  These awards exceed the existing appropriation authority in the Grant Fund.  This supplemental appropriation authority will make it possible to begin expending these grants in 2004. 

Local Law Enforcement Block Grant (LLEBG) - $568,149 budget carryover
· The Grants 2, Tier 1 fund requests reappropriation authority for the 2003 carryover amount of $568,149.  This budget carryover request is for the federal fiscal year 2002 LLEBG, which will expire October, 2004. 

Federal Housing and Community Development (FHCD) - $632,164 revenue backed and $22,440,162 budget carryover
· A $632,164 adjustment to FHCD expenditure authority as a result of revisions in federal and state low income housing revenues.
· The carryover of $22,440,162 of FHCD expenditure authority for projects funded in 2003, but not yet completed.
Transit - $4,500,000 
· The 2004 adopted budget was based on a $1 per gallon diesel fuel price resulting in a $10 million dollar budget based on projected fuel usage.  While fuel usage is approximately equal to expectations the fuel costs have been considerable higher than forecast due to oil market pressures.  Based on six months of actual expenditures and anticipated diesel costs for the remainder of 2004 it is projected that diesel costs will be $4.5 million higher than the adopted budget amount.      
Public Transportation CIP Transfer to Operating – ($4,500,000) 

· The Public Transportation operating sub-fund requires a transfer from the capital fund to cover the cost of proposed fuel budget increase described above.  If adopted Adoption of this proposed increase will raise the 2004 CIP to Operating Transfer from $62.7 to $67.2 million.     
Transit Revenue Vehicle Replacement – $103,398,000 transfer to capital
· The 2004 budget included a six year capital plan anticipating a significant 2005 payment for the purchase of hybrid buses.  The hybrid bus deliveries are occurring ahead of schedule and the payments will now occur in 2004 rather than 2005.  This acceleration requires a transfer of $103.4 million from the Transit Revenue Vehicle Replacement fund to the Transit Capital fund.  The Transit Revenue Vehicle Replacement fund balance is sufficient to make the transfer in 2004 rather than 2005.   
Employee Benefits - $150,000 
· $150,000 is requested to support the initiation of the Regional Partnership as recommended by the Health Advisory Task Force and through policy direction established in the task force’s initial findings (Motion 11890) and final report.
Risk Management - $6,031,584 
· A $6,031,584 million increase in appropriation from the Insurance Fund balance is requested to fund higher than anticipated claims expenditures in 2004 and to accommodate an 18 month renewal of insurance premiums in order to change the annual renewal date of the policies.

If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at (206) 296-3434.  

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely, 
Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff

 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Debora Gay, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget

